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January 30, 2017

‘The Honorable Greg Fischer
Mayor, City of Louisville

527 West Jefferson Street
Louisville, Kentucky 40202

Dear Mayor Fischer:

The KIPDA Transportaton Policy Committee has approved the request from
Louisville Metro to use $1,280,000 of KIPDA’s dedicated SLO federal funding to
supplement the TIGER funding for the design phase of the “Transforming Dixie” (KYTC
Item Number 5-478.7) project. The $1,280,000 of SLO federal funding requires 20 percent
matching funding ($320,000), and FHWA has indicated to IKYTC that it will allow Metro to
provide the matching funds as part of the construction phase of the project. Thus, keeping
the design of this project 100% federally-funded.

KYTC is in the process of preparing the federal programming document for
submittal to FHWA, requesting approval of the $1,280,000 of dedicated SLO funding for
the design phase of the project. Upon FHWA’s approval of the federal programming
document, KYTC will send the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) to Louisville Metro for
their approval signatures outlining the usage of the SLO funding for the TIGER project.
Recognizing the aggressive TIGER schedule, KYTC hopes that this letter 1s adequate for
Louisville Metro to pass a resolution for its Mayor to sign the agreement from KYTC.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact
me at 502-782-4751.

Sincerely,

2 %

onald B. Rigney, P.E” & P.L.S.
KYTC Engineering Director
Division of Program Management

RBR:S1.C

cc: Greg Thomas, Secretary
Patty Dunaway, State Highway Engineer
Amanda Spencer, Division of Program Management
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